
KITSAP Aircraft 
Radio Control Society 

 
 

Monthly Meeting: June 13, 2017 
 
Call to Order:  6:59 pm 
 
Introduction of new members and/or visitors:  John Bazzanella 
 
Reading of the minutes:  Approved 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Approved 
 
General Announcements 

 Dues can be paid via PayPal - see the membership page on our website 
 The combo has been changed on the gate, if you did not get the email from Greg and 

your dues are paid, make sure Rob has you updated and Greg knows. 
 
Safety 

 A reminder: Do not arm your planes under the canopy! 
 Make sure you put you card on the board – no one is exempt. 
 Start paying attention to fire safety as it is getting dry. 
 Keep hydrated. 

 
First Saturdays Flying Events 

 T-28 Class: 1 crash, 1 mid air (both finished); results on website; 
Terry was second in Heat 1 

 Reno Class: No-one finished Heat 1 due to two mid-air collisions 
 Combat: Greg Wiren passed Corky (no longer competing) for 4th place. 
 

Flying events 
 The Warbird Fly in – May 27th:  Great turn out and a whole lot of fun!  Congrats to 

Chuck for forgetting where his bomb release switch was.  Many thanks to Paul for 
organizing and running the event. 

 Fun Fly – TBD, maybe July 29th  
 Multi-wing Golden Age Fly-in – AMA sanctioned, September 16th 
 Fall Closer – October 28th. Flying, fun and lunch! 

 
Head Flight Instructor:  KC, Greg and Sean have one student each. 
 
Membership Drive 

 Rob reported 66 total actual members to date.  Ended last year at 78. 
 KC distributed informational handouts and the Saturday’s open house had a low turnout 

but was fun anyway! Maybe try again in August. 
 Looking for any ideas to boost our membership. 

  



 
 

 

Schools Coordinator 
Brian gave a brief status report.  We have arrived at the end of the school year.  As we 
mentioned back in January, we would evaluate if the club should continue supporting the 
schools.  For support to continue, we need a Schools Coordinator who can organize and be 
the interface between the schools and the club. 

 
Field Maintenance 

 Thanks so much for the great support in getting the field looking great for the warbird fly 
in. 

 Nothing new on the Master Plan. 
 For the next field day:  Fertilizer, fix/fill pot holes around the field, remove some 

saplings. 
 Need to schedule Scotch broom poisoning. 
 Mower in good shape. 
 No report about the last Parks Board meeting. 
 The next Kitsap County Parks Board meeting will be June 21st. 

 
Publicity:  Rob has club stickers available for $8.00 (8-inch) and $2.00 (3-inch) each. 
 
Open Shop Schedule 
 

 June 20th – Greg Wiren 
 July 18th – Chuck  
 August 15th – Unknown  
 September 19th – Chuck McGuire’s House 

 
Any Concerns or General Comments from the Membership:  None 
 
Show and Tell:  None 
 
25 Cent Drawing:  Brian Thomson, not present 
 
Adjourned:  7:30 pm 


